
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
June 21, 2011 
 
Honorable Shannon Womack 
City of Melbourne 
P.O. Box 800 
Melbourne, AR 72556 
 
RE: NPDES Permit No.: AR0020036, AFIN: 33-00026  
 Response to Inspection  
  
 
Dear Mayor Womack: 
 
The Department has received your response dated May 16, 2011 to the April 14, 2011 
inspection of your wastewater treatment facility by District Field Inspector Mike 
Kennedy.  The response has been deemed inadequate by the Department.   
 
The Department requires that the City of Melbourne submit a timeline for the connection 
of the lift stations and wells to the emergency generator.   
 
A copy of the inspection report and the inadequate response are included with this letter 
for your review.  Failure to adequately respond by July 21, 2011 will be considered in 
determining the enforcement action, if required, for this facility.   
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. Should you have any questions, feel free to 
contact me at 501-682-0635 or you may e-mail me at anderson@adeq.state.ar.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Alan Anderson 
Enforcement Analyst  
Water Division Enforcement Section 
 
 
 


